REGULAR MEETING

6:30 p.m. Monday , December 12th, 2011 City Auditorium Conference Room.
Council Mayor Lynette Fitterer.

Council members present: Delton Kautzman, Eugene Schaaf, Pat Fleckenstein, Gary Hoffmann and Aglae Young

Council members absent:  Phil Bader
Others present:  City Auditor Shian Wessels, Alma Heid, Robyn Theil,, Lynn Leibfried, Bruce Blend, and Dave Shipman, Dane Fuchs
Minutes

Hoffmann moved and Fleckenstien seconded to approve the November council minutes with the following corrections (Gaebe will be struck from the motion accepting the resignation of Lance Gaebe and replaced with Schaaf), all voting yes the motion passed.  
BNSF 46th Ave Closing Hearing

The hearing for the closure of the New Salem’s 46th Ave railroad crossing was called to order.  No one present at the meeting presented any negative or positive information to the closing of the crossing.  BNSF and the City of New Salem have met all requirements for the closure of the crossing, advertising of the hearing and the legally filed petition.  Kautzman moved and Fleckenstein seconded to  vacate and close the 46th Ave crossing, all voting yes the motion passed. 
Kautzman moved and Schaaf seconded to approve Resolution 2011-01 A Resolution to Vacate the 46th Ave Railroad Crossing, all voting yes the motion passed.  Wessels will publish the resolution and take it to the county recorder.  Fitterer and Lynn Leibfried will attend the Morton County Commissioners meeting tomorrow to inform the county of New Salem’s decision.  
Water and Sewer Committee

A letter from Missouri West Water Systems was presented to the board.  MWWS is raising New Salem’s water rate ten cents for 2012.  Schaaf moved and Kautzman seconded to raise New Salem’s water rate by ten cents, all voting yes the motion passed.  Hoffmann moved and Schaaf seconded to raise the New Salem’s water rates another two cents per thousand gallons to cover cost increases, all voting yes the motion passed.  
Fuchs informed the board that Rud’s has been having some problems with their new sewer line.  The problem has been solved but it is believed that the problem may have been from sediment from the car wash.  Fuchs will visit with them to see if their “dirt trap” is big enough to handle the large amount of vehicles that use the car wash.  Fuchs also informed the board that the city will have to hire Roto Rooter to flush the city sewer line to ensure that the sediment does not build up in our line as well.  

 The estimate from Fargo Water for the upgrade of the city water meters and reading equipment was presented to the board.  176 meters will need to be replaced and wired for the touch pads and 275 will need touch pads.  The city will also have to purchase the reading equipment and software.  The total cost of the system will be $97461.00.  Shian will contact Fargo water and to make sure that this estimate includes all costs and will contact Banyon Water Systems to see what the compatible software will cost.  This will be discussed again at the January meeting.  
Street Committee
Young discussed the city purchasing snow gates and the large amount of residents that have come to her requesting them. New Salem’s community has a large elderly population that cannot move the snow on their own.   Young and Hoffmann feel that it would be a positive step forward for the community.  Kautzman voiced that he has heard negative things about the snow gates, that they cannot handle snowfall over 6 inches, they slow down the city workers, and using them narrows the streets and limits traffic.  Fuchs investigated them as well and found many communities who have purchased them have stopped using them because of the lack of efficiency.  Fitterer spoke with Morton County Superintendant Mike Aubol and he told her they do not work with deep or wet snow. Hoffmann will check with other communities that use snow gates and bring more information to the January council meeting.  
Auditorium Committee

Wessels presented the board with the final draft of the NS Auditorium rental policy with the candle use updates.  Hoffmann moved and Young seconded to approve the Auditorium rental policy, all voting yes the motion passed.  
Police Committee

Sherriff Shipmann presented the board with the 2012 police contracts.  The board discussed the Morton County police contracts at great length.  There are no rate increases for 2012.  Young and Hoffmann feel that the eight hours that the contract reads should be dedicated each day to enforcing New Salem ordinances is not happening and would like to know what the city gets for the $38000 the city spends on Morton County policing. They would also like to see a representative from the Sheriff’s department come to at least one meeting per quarter.  This has not happened as was promised in the past.  Wessels asked if Shipmann could take a more active role with the New Salem by actively discussing what is going on in New Salem with the Sherriff’s assigned to New Salem. Hoffmann and Young would like to see more things added to the contract to ensure more involvement from Morton County with New Salem. Kautzman moved and Hoffmann seconded to have the police committee review the contract with Shipmann and include the changes the council discussed in the new contract, all voting yes the motion passed.  A special meeting will be called to discuss the new contracts.   
Sanitation and Garbage Committee

The recycling trailer petitions were presented to the council.  Fifty three residents signed the petition supporting the purchase of a recycling trailer. Fitterer presented some trailer estimates to the council with an average cost of $8500.00.  The board was very supportive of the possible purchase of a trailer.  The current Trailer is not user friendly and is difficult to haul in to recycle.  Hoffmann moved and Young seconded to pursue and investigate the possible purchase of the recycling trailer, all voting yes the motion passed.  
Personnel Committee
A letter of resignation from Phil Bader was presented to the board.  Schaaf moved and Fleckenstein seconded to approve the resignation of Phil Bader, Schaaf, Fleckenstein, Kautzman and Young voted yes and Hoffmann voted no, motion passed.  
 Building Committee
Kautzman reported to the council Feland would until May to make his assessment of the property on 108 Main Avenue.  The gas and water have been turned off to the property and he will make his decision on tearing down or fixing up the property by the May meeting.  The board was uncertain on why Feland needs such a long period of time for his decision.  Young moved and Hoffmann seconded to give Feland a deadline the regularly scheduled council meeting to present his plans for the 108 Main Street property.  

A Special assessment list was presented to the board for the demolition costs at 208 North 6th Street and 211 North 2nd Street.  Young moved and Hoffmann seconded to assess $6893.00 to the property taxes at 208 North 6th Street and to assess $7888.00 to the property taxes at 211 North 2nd Street, all voting yes the motion passed.

Young moved and Fleckenstein seconded to approve the Building Inspector report as presented, all voting yes the motion passed.     
Personal Committee 

Young moved and Gaebe seconded to accept the resignation of Lance Gaebe from the New Salem Municipal judge position, all voting yes the motion passed.  Young recommends that Scott Austin be considered for the Municipal judge position.  He is a former Morton County Sherriff and a New Salem resident which the council feels are good qualifications for the position.  Wessels will contact Scott Austin and Lance Gaebe. Mayor Lynette Fitterer appointed Scott Austin as the New Salem Municipal Judge until the 2012 election.  
New Business 
Kautzman move and Schaaf seconded to approve the 2012 liquor license applications from Sunset Inn, The Field and Road Warrior Express, all voting yes the motion passed.  
Schaaf moved and Fleckenstein seconded to designated the New Salem Auditorium as the 2012 election site, all voting yes the motion passed.

Kautzman moved and Young seconded to approve the gaming permit application from Elm Crest Manor, all voting yes the motion passed. 

Wessels explained to the board that the Old Red Trail Committee would like to put a talking trail sign outside of the city auditorium telling the story of New Salem to all visitors.  Young moved and Kautzman seconded to approve the placement of the talking trail sign, all voting yes the motion passed.  

Schaaf moved and Hoffmann seconded to approve the bills as presented, all voting yes the motion passed.  
Paid Chk#  009826
NELSON INTERNATIONAL
11/14/2011
$170.28
Paid Chk#  009827
SEC FIRST BANK
11/16/2011
$20,880.00
Paid Chk#  009828
Wessels, Shian
11/21/2011
$880.43
Paid Chk#  009829
Vogel, Ed
11/21/2011
$857.64
Paid Chk#  009830
Fuchs, Dane
11/21/2011
$1,298.12
Paid Chk#  009831
ERHARDT, RALPH
11/21/2011
$110.39
Paid Chk#  009832
Blaich, John
11/21/2011
$103.03
Paid Chk#  009833
Bauer, Calvin
11/21/2011
$364.86
Paid Chk#  009834
Bauer, Audrey
11/21/2011
$44.89
Paid Chk#  009835
ERHARDT, RALPH
11/23/2011
$19.11
Paid Chk#  009836
Wessels, Shian
12/5/2011
$862.05
Paid Chk#  009837
Vogel, Ed
12/5/2011
$595.14
Paid Chk#  009838
Gaebe, Lance
12/5/2011
$117.94
Paid Chk#  009839
Fuchs, Dane
12/5/2011
$1,351.57
Paid Chk#  009840
ERHARDT, RALPH
12/5/2011
$131.62
Paid Chk#  009841
Blaich, John
12/5/2011
$103.03
Paid Chk#  009842
WEST RIVER 
12/12/2011
$203.37
phones-sherrif
Paid Chk#  009843
WEB.COM
12/12/2011
$17.95
Paid Chk#  009844
TRANSTRASH
12/12/2011
$641.56
Paid Chk#  009845
TITAN MACHINERY
12/12/2011
$19.50
Paid Chk#  009846
SPIFFY BIFFS
12/12/2011
$83.00
Paid Chk#  009847
SHIAN WESSELS
12/12/2011
$106.92
Paid Chk#  009848
Security First Bank BC/BS
12/12/2011
$285.00
Dane insurance
Paid Chk#  009849
SEC FIRST BANK
12/12/2011
$17.95
deposit box fee
Paid Chk#  009850
RUDS TESORO
12/12/2011
$82.49
Paid Chk#  009851
ROAD WARRIOR EXPRESS
12/12/2011
$46.06
Paid Chk#  009852
RDO
12/12/2011
$614.84
Paid Chk#  009853
POST MASTER
12/12/2011
$56.00
po box
Paid Chk#  009854
PARK DISTRICT
12/12/2011
$933.54
state aide
Paid Chk#  009855
OFFICE DEPOT
12/12/2011
$165.45
Paid Chk#  009856
NEW SALEM VETERINARY
12/12/2011
$114.00
animal impoundment
Paid Chk#  009857
NEW SALEM JOURNAL
12/12/2011
$446.00
Paid Chk#  009858
NDPERS
12/12/2011
$450.80
retirement payment
Paid Chk#  009859
ND HEALTH DEPT -
12/12/2011
$16.00
labs
Paid Chk#  009860
NAPA
12/12/2011
$239.98
equipment parts
Paid Chk#  009861
MORTON COUNTY AUDITOR
12/12/2011
$3,200.00
police contract
Paid Chk#  009862
MOR- GRAN- SOU ELECTRIC
12/12/2011
$41.64
street lighting
Paid Chk#  009863
MISSOURI WEST WATER 
12/12/2011
$11,613.55
water purchase
Paid Chk#  009864
MDU
12/12/2011
$2,683.87
filter plant
Paid Chk#  009865
FARMERS LUMBER & GAMBLES
12/12/2011
$1,580.47
stoves
Paid Chk#  009866
FARGO WATER EQUIPMENT
12/12/2011
$659.32
Paid Chk#  009867
FAMILY FOOD PRIDE
12/12/2011
$88.99
aud supplies
Paid Chk#  009868
DANE FUCHS
12/12/2011
$100.00
reimbursement
Paid Chk#  009869
C RAM
12/12/2011
$55.98
Paid Chk#  009870
BANYON DATA SYSTEMS
12/12/2011
$1,540.00
software and support
Paid Chk#  009871
AT&T
12/12/2011
$145.07
Paid Chk#  009872
AMERIPRIDE
12/12/2011
$142.53
aud floor mats
Paid Chk#  009873
AG VANTAGE
12/12/2011
$382.84
gas and oil
Paid Chk#  009874
1000 BULBS
12/12/2011
$143.42
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Lynette Fitterer-Mayor







______________________________________








Shian Wessels-Auditor

